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• You will have the opportunity to submit comments 
over the course of the next two weeks at: 

– DCR Public Comments

https://www.mass.gov/forms/dcr-public-comments

• Two ways to ask questions during the meeting

– Use chat feature

– Raise your hand using the Zoom function, and you will be 
given permission to unmute and speak.

• Please note that this public information meeting 
will be recorded; the recording will be a public 
record.

Meeting Logistics

https://www.mass.gov/forms/dcr-public-comments


Project Team
Wendy Pearl, Director, DCR Office of Cultural Resources

Danielle Desilets, Kyle Zick Landscape Architecture, Inc.

With special thanks to:
◦ Cambridge Historical Commission

◦ Cambridge Community Preservation Act Committee

◦ Cambridge Plant & Garden Club



Purpose of the Meeting

Refresher on Lowell Memorial Park

Work to Date

Final Design Highlights

Presentation of 90% design for 
landscape rehabilitation

Construction Schedule and Impacts

Northern 

Section

Southern 

Section

1910 View of Lowell Memorial Park and Fresh Pond Parkway 
from Brattle Street



DCR is steward to 
nearly 500,000 acres of 
public land, and it all 
began with the 
preservation of a 
landscape,  the 
Waverley Oaks in 
Belmont in 1893.



America’s First Regional Park System

June 3, 1893 Metropolitan Park Commission established

First parks:

Beaver Brook Reservation (Waverley Oaks), Belmont 

Stony Brook Reservation, Boston

Blue Hills Reservation, Milton 

Middlesex Fells Reservation, Stoneham

1894 authorization to build parkways

1898 Lowell Memorial Park acquired as first segment of 
Fresh Pond Parkway

By 1903 MPC had acquired 9,246 acres

1901 Map of the Metropolitan Parks System



Lowell Memorial Park

James Russell Lowell  (1819-1891)

Fireside Poet (contemporary of Longfellow)

Abolitionist

Ambassador

Lowell’s family home Elmwood
is a National Historic Landmark

Dedication plaques to Lowell are now 
missing (view from Brattle St, c 1910)



Laying Out the Parkway

1900 Atlas of Middlesex County showing 
proposed layout for Fresh Pond Parkway 
(courtesy Cambridge Historical Commission)

1900 Fresh Pond Parkway Construction Plans, 
Metropolitan Park Commission
(DCR Plans Archives)



Designing the Park



Designing the Park

Fresh Pond Parkway looking west c.1910-1920 (Courtesy Library of Congress)“Big Lowell” looking east toward Elmwood c.1910-1920



Work to Date
2014 Cultural Landscape Report

2014 Assessment of Historic Walls

2015 CPA Grant from City of Cambridge and donation from Cambridge Plant & Garden Club, matched through DCR 
Partnership Matching funds

2016 Repair of Walls in Northern Section (“Big Lowell”)

2016 CPA Grant from City of Cambridge, through Cambridge Plant & Garden Club for design work, again matched from DCR 
Partnerships Matching Funds

2018 KZLA hired as Landscape Architects to develop rehabilitation plans

2018-2019 Design development, public meetings

-------2020- 2022 Pandemic-------

2022-2023 Archaeological Investigations per MA Historical Commission

March 2023 Presentation to Cambridge Historical Commission

June 2023 Final design prepared for public presentation



Final Design - Highlights
Little Lowell

Wall Repairs with larger opening at Mt. Auburn Street

Reconfiguration of pathways for ADA access and to increase separation between cars and people

Big Lowell

Preservation of lawn areas and pruning of mature trees

Expanded pathway with ADA benches

Seating area and interpretive panel near Brattle Street entrance

Planting bed along Brattle Street to imitate shrub border of original design

Pedestrian lighting

ESTIMATED COST: $1.25M

























Construction Schedule and Impacts
Bidding July

Award September

Construction Start September 2023

Construction End June 2024

Potential Impacts

Park closures

Potential pedestrian detours during work in Little Lowell

Construction best practices including dust control, standard work hours, etc.



Questions and Answers
In the meeting:

The public is invited to ask questions and provide feedback on the presentation, using the Q&A 
functionality that will be available through the virtual participation platform. 

After the meeting:

DCR encourages the public to share additional feedback, with a deadline for receipt of 
comments by DCR of July 6th, 2023. 

Comments may be submitted online at http://www.mass.gov/dcr/public-comment

Please note that the content of comments you submit to DCR, along with your name, town, and 
zip code, will be posted on DCR's website. Additional contact information required when 
commenting, notably email address, will only be used for outreach on future updates on the 
subject project or property. 

http://www.mass.gov/dcr/public-comment
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